
 

 

 

 

November 19, 2019 

 

Anthony Scott Hughes, Chief 
Field Operations Division 
Alabama Department of Environmental Management 
1400 Coliseum Boulevard 
Montgomery, AL  36110 
 
RE: Alabama Department of Environmental (ADEM) Coastal Program – 

Resubmittal for Delegation 

Dear Mr. Hughes, 

Pursuant to ADEM Admin. Code. 335-8-1-12 (7[a]), the Baldwin County 

Commission (county) has prepared this resubmittal of its Local Program 

Delegation, previously approved in October 7, 2014.  ADEM Admin Code R. 335-8-

2-08, Construction and Other Activities on Gulf Front Beaches and Dunes is specific 

ASDEM regulation for which this resubmittal is forwarded.  

Included in this resubmittal are a copy of the relevant existing County codes and a 

description of the County’s permitting procedures for those uses subject to 

Construction and Other Activities on Gulf Front Beaches and Dunes.  Through 

interagency coordination between the County and ADEM which began in August 

2019, the County believes the attached package meets the requirements of ADEM 

Admin Code R. 335-8-1-.12 (2), as the relevant County codes remain as originally 

authorized – no modifications are proposed. 

The Baldwin County Commission fully support this resubmittal of ADEM Admin. 

Code 335-8-2-.08, as evidenced by the adoption of Resolution No. 2015-011 



(Attachment).  We are encouraged by the positive working relationship that has 

been fostered between the County and ADEM staff and official, and look forward 

to working with ADEM to further protect our valuable coastal resources. 

       Sincerely, 

 

       BILLIE JO UNDERWOOD, Madam 

Chairmen 

BJU/ 

 

Cc:  Kim Nelson 

        Mike Howell 

 

ENCLOSURE 


